
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 

July 6, 2020 

 
Robert R. Redfield, MD, Director 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
1600 Clifton Road 
Atlanta, GA 30329-4027 
 

RE: Assessing Solid Organ Donors and Monitoring Transplant Recipients for Human 
Immunodeficiency Virus, Hepatitis B Virus, and Hepatitis C Virus Infection — U.S. 
Public Health Service Guideline, 2020 
 
Dear Director Redfield: 
 
On behalf of the American Society of Transplant Surgeons (ASTS), I write to thank 
you for the recently released “Assessing Solid Organ Donors and Monitoring 
Transplant Recipients for Human Immunodeficiency Virus, Hepatitis B Virus, and 
Hepatitis C Virus Infection — U.S. Public Health Service Guideline, 2020.” The 
guidelines are well thought out, based on evidence, and provide balanced guidance 
to the transplant community. 
 
We believe the new guidelines will increase organ utilization for transplantation and 
thereby help a vulnerable patient population at risk for pre-mature death. We are 
certain the community of transplant candidates are grateful for this opportunity and 
that transplant professionals are also appreciative of this change. We thank the CDC 
for taking into consideration the progress made in disease screening technology and 
medical therapeutics and removing the label “increased risk donor,” which produces 
needless anxiety for recipients and may lead to refusals. 
 
If we can be of assistance in any future efforts regarding organ transplantation, 
please feel free to call upon us at any time. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Marwan S. Abouljoud, MD, CPE, MMM 
President 
ASTS 
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